
Week 9, Term 4 8 December 2023 

Kia ora e te whānau  

With just one more week of school there are lots of fun things 
planned to finish the term. It is wonderful to have the pool open 
and with the sun shining this makes swimming a great addition 
to our school programme to end the year. Thank you to the 
many members of our community that support with the 
maintenance and weekly upkeep of our pool. A special thanks to 
Matt Avery, Steven Judd, Kurt Duker and Craig Burton for all the 
extra hours behind the scenes making this happen. Thank you to 
our local families that also support with putting the cover on 
each evening. We still have some pool keys available if you 
would like to purchase one before school finishes. Keys are $50 
for families who have paid their school donations, $80 for others 
and non-school families. 

Last Friday our Wharite 
team had a fun filled day at 
Memorial Park for their 
EOTC Big Day Out. They 
enjoyed swimming, skating 
and scooting, lots of games 
and playground fun. The 
highlight for many was 
possibly the visit from the 
ice cream truck! 

It was exciting to hear about the success of our 39 Wharite 
learners who represented our school at the Kainui Athletics Day 
on Wednesday. This was a fantastic event and it was lovely to 
hear these students talking about their personal success in 
individual sports. Thank you to all the parents that supported 
with transport to make this happen and to Holly, Jo and Sarah 
for all their work organising this and on the day too.  

Today we had the privilege of listening to our senior students 
present Head Student and House Leader speeches for 2024. The 
smiles and happiness as our younger students watched and 
listened was awesome to see. These student leaders will be 
great role models next year and we will announce these at prize 
giving on Tuesday evening. Yesterday a range of our staff and 
students also listened to the 2024 speeches for Enviro Leaders, 
Sports Leaders and Head Librarians and we look forward to 
acknowledging these new leaders too.  

10 Dec Honk for Hiwinui Food Drive, 4-6pm 

12 Dec Prizegiving—Years 4-8, 6pm in the TLC 

13 Dec Prizegiving—Years 1-3, 6pm in the TLC 

13 Dec Pick up of Gingerbread House goodies 

15 Dec End of Year, 12.30pm finish 

7 Feb Start of Term 1 

IMPORTANT DATES 

TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER, 6PM, TLC 

Maharahara whanau (Rooms 4, 5 and 6)  

This event will start with a short Kapa Haka item.  

We will then present classroom PEAK awards, Academic/ 

Sporting Trophies and Lamb and Calf Day trophies.   

Our evening will end by honouring our  

Year 8 students who are graduating. 

WEDNESDAY 13TH DECEMBER, 6PM, TLC 

Wharite Whanau (Rooms 1, 2 and 3)  

This event will start with the Wharite team performing a 

waiata. We will then present classroom PEAK awards and 

Lamb and Calf Day trophies  

Our evening will end with a Wharite team item.  

Prizegiving 
You’re invited 

As we are nearing the end of the year, now is a great time to 
please return your school uniform to the office, washed and in a 
named bag. Could you also please check at home for any library 
books or readers that also need to be returned. Thank you. 

We look forward to seeing so many of our school families at our 
prize giving events on Tuesday and Wednesday evening from 
6pm.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

Pūrerehua: Emily—You showed beautiful awhi to our 

visitors from Best Start on Wednesday, making sure 

everyone felt at home and knew what they were doing. It 
was wonderful to see you step into a leadership role, 

having only nine weeks at school under your belt! Ngā 

mihi Emily!  

Ngaruru: Agnieszka—You have so much awhi to give. You 

showed this at the Kainui Athletics where you looked after 

your friends and helped build their confidence up. You are 

an amazing leader! Keep up the great mahi Agnieszka.  

Whaea Jessica: Jeanette—You have been so energised 

during writing. Well done for trying your best and having a 
positive attitude to learn how to write your name. Your 

determination has paid off and you can do it easily all by 

yourself now! Awesome Jeanette!  

Arotahi: Jacob—You have been working so hard on 

focussing on your work and trying your best to get all your 

learning tasks completed. You listen carefully to other 
people’s ideas and have interesting things to tell us. Ka Pai 

Jacob!  

Kaihōpara: Joe—You really showed your leadership skills 

with your sports speech this week. I have loved seeing 

your energy in class and getting involved in all our 

different activities this week!  

Taurikura: Arya—You have created the most awesome 

magazine! It wonderfully showcases a lot of the fantastic 

work you have made this year. You have been energised, 
and a pathfinder as you have carefully selected and 

presented your work. Ka pai Arya!  

Pūkeke: Israel—You showed so much awhi when welcoming 

our visitors to our school earlier in the week. It was 

fantastic seeing the excitement and energy you brought.  

Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  

14 December and will be held offsite. Please check their 

Facebook page for details. All preschoolers and their 

minders welcome. 

Honk for Hiwinui Food Drive—Sunday 10 Dec, 4-6pm. You 

will either have had a bag delivered to your mailbox, OR 

your child has brought a bag home from school, to fill with 

food/supplies in support of Machester House Social Services. 

Listen out for sirens on Sunday afternoon, signalling to put 

your food bag out for collection. Thank you for your support!  

True Hoops Basketball Holiday Camps—various dates 

throughout December and January. Please visit 

truehoops.nz for details and registration. 

I Tri’d the Tri—entries for 2024 are live! Visit triclub.co.nz to 

register. The dates are Mondays, February 12th, 19th, 26th 

and March 4th and 11th. 

Year 5/6 Netball  
The Year 5/6 netball season has come to an end, and what a 
season it was! We had 21 players making up three teams for 
6 a-side netball. There were players that ranged from never 
playing before to playing for our school senior team.  

We had a start of nervousness to a finish with confidence! 
Players learnt so many skills and their development has been 
a joy to watch! We want to congratulate each and every 
player for giving it their all and pushing themselves out of 
their comfort zones to achieve great results! Ka mau te wehi 
nga tamariki!  

Thank you to the parents who supported child/ren to come 
to practice and games! There’s an extra thank you from the 
coaches for your support of us!  

Coaches, you are a gem in our community that provides an 
opportunity for our children to try new things, learn new 
skills and enhance their kete of experiences—you are valued 
and appreciated, thank you! 

Year 5/6 netball teams 

(and Coach Leanne!) had 

great fun dressing up for 

the recent Festival Day.  

Pool cover duty roster 
Thank you to those who have put 

their names on the roster to 

replace the pool cover each night. 

We are extremely grateful as 

having the pool covered allows it 

to be efficiently heated. Please 

call into the office, or email 

office@hiwinui.school.nz, and 

choose your week from the following. Thank you!  

Monday to Sunday at 8pm each night until the 18th 

February when another roster will be drawn up. The 

following weeks currently need filling.  

DATES 

25-31 December 8-14 January 

15-21 January 22-28 January 

5-11 February 











Netball Manawatu have an exciting Yr 7 Transition competition 

running for Term 1 2024. 

This is a great 8-week programme which is open to ALL yr 7 

students next year whether they have played any version of 

netball or not. It is also a great introduction to 7-aside netball 

for any Yr 7 students who have played 6-aside netball this year 

to learn the basics of 7v7 before the Yr 7/8 Competition starts 

in Term 2. 

Individual registrations are being taken by Netball  Manawatu, 

NOT via school. Please see the link below. 

This one is for the Parent Coaches!  

If you’re thinking you might be willing to help coach a netball 

team in 2024, here’s an awesome opportunity to gain some 

additional knowledge and coaching tips!   

FOR THE KIDS FOR THE PARENTS 






